Newsletter 73 Media Misinformation and the Freedom of Choice Rallies (21 June)

The Australian media is not publicising the removal of informed consent from vaccination policies in the new childcare package. These changes will make all the recommended vaccines mandatory in order to receive childhood / adolescent and family welfare benefits (up to age 19). The only exemptions that will apply to refuse a vaccine after 1 Jan 2016 will be medical exemptions - *philosophical and religious exemptions are being removed without public debate*.

There are freedom of choice rallies being held around <u>Australia</u> on Sunday 21 June and it has been noted that the West Australian media is providing misinformation about these rallies. Cathy O'Leary, the health news reporter for the West Australian newspaper, publicised the protest rallies on 17 June 2015 (p.3). She has presented the Freedom of Choice rallies as an 'anti-vaccination movement'. This national event is not about 'anti-vaccination' and this is clearly stated in the <u>promotional material</u>. This event is about the *removal of informed consent* to vaccination from the new childcare package; a human rights issue. In this package, a parents right to choose what enters a child's body is being removed for parents who need to use childcare centres or receive family welfare benefits. Refusing even one of the multiple vaccines will prevent parents receiving benefits and childcare.

A parent who cannot afford childcare cannot go to work. These concerns apply to all parents — whether you are pro-, selective or anti-vax - and these facts need to be accurately presented to the community. Anybody who cares about the right to choose what they inject into their bodies and their children's bodies, should be protesting the proposed changes to the childcare package. This package removes choices for parents.

When our Prime Minister, Tony Abbott, was Health Minister nine years ago he stated "No-one is in charge of what goes into my mouth except me" and "No-one is in charge of what children put into their mouths except parents" (Four Corners, Fat Chance, 13 October 2014). Yet this new childcare policy will allow the government to say how many vaccines are injected into children's bodies *without* informing parents of the ingredients of vaccines and the known risks listed on the package inserts.

Everyone with concerns about mandatory and coercive vaccination policies needs to support the events this weekend. The principle of informed consent is embedded in the Nuremberg Code and also in the physicians oath in the <u>Geneva Declaration</u>. Non-discriminatory social welfare policies and the right to autonomy over your own body are protected in the International Covenant on Economic and Cultural and Social Rights (ICECSR) (p105) and the government has not provided a reason for removing these rights.

The AMA has stated in the West Australian newspaper "If you want to take the benefits of a modern society, you have to think about what's **best for everyone**". The public is requesting that the AMA acts on this advice because the risks of vaccines are well known in genetically diverse populations and the frequency of adverse events is unknown.

Here is the <u>link</u> to information about the rally in your capital city. Please see the information below and forward this to friends and family so we can protect our human rights.

Judy Wilyman

www.vaccinationdecisions.net

Frazer wins new award for vaccine that has damaged thousands of girls

lan Frazer, the Australian scientist involved in the development of the HPV vaccine has just won a <u>new award</u> for his work on this vaccine. Yet this vaccine has damaged thousands of teenage girls. It has also been withdrawn from use in Japan and India, and there are court cases and debate about its safety in Spain, France, Denmark, Ireland and Columbia. The damage caused by this vaccine is documented <u>here</u>.

Petition to the Australian Minister for Social Services

Here is a <u>petition</u> to protect your right to informed consent in vaccination policies in Australia.

 $\underline{\textit{Email Judy Wilman}} \mid \text{http://us8.forward-to-friend.com/forward?} \\ \text{u=f20605fde3732e41929f4a3f2&id=9722d4f3a5&e=fec8337d3c}$

Copyright © 2015 Judy Wilyman, All rights reserved. You are receiving this email because you opted in at our website.

Our mailing address is:

Judy Wilyman 6 Ramsdale St Scarborough Perth, WA 6019 Australia

Add us to your address book

<u>Email Judy Wilman</u> | http://us8.forward-to-friend.com/forward? u=f20605fde3732e41929f4a3f2&id=9722d4f3a5&e=fec8337d3c

Copyright © 2015 Judy Wilyman, All rights reserved. You are receiving this email because you opted in at our website.

Our mailing address is:

Judy Wilyman 6 Ramsdale St Scarborough Perth, WA 6019 Australia

Add us to your address book